Butte County In-Home Supportive Services Advisory Committee

Minutes of October 24, 2005

2491 Carmichael Drive

Suite 300

Members Present: David Brown, Rosie Grinnell, Doris Laughlin, Sarah Okumbe, Dan Grover, Patty Smith

Staff: Karen Ely, Brian Frink

WELCOME AND INTRODUCTIONS:
David Brown called the meeting to order and self introductions were made.

MINUTES OF JULY 25, 2005:

On a motion by Dan Grover and a second by Doris Laughlin, the minutes of the Advisory Committee meeting of July 25, 2005 were approved as submitted.

IHSS QUALITY ASSURANCE:
Karen Ely provided an overview Butte County IHSS Quality Assurance program.  She gave a progress report of the ramping up of Butte County's QA program and was happy to report that we were on track.  Staff have been hired and are working, policies and procedures have been developed and annual plan will be submitted by November 1st and we recently had our first monitoring visit.  Karen said that Brian will be provided copies of the policies and procedures and annual plan.
Regarding the State's activities, of the six stakeholder workgroups (Regulations, Assessment/Training, State/County Procedures, Hourly Tasks, Forms, and Fraud) for groups have completed their work and the two remaining active workgroups are Regulations and Hourly Tasks.
General discussion followed.

BUTTE COUNTY SERVICE MODE:

Brian Frink stated that Butte County's current contract mode agreement with Addus ends on June 30, 2006.  Butte County currently utilizes both Independent Providers as well as Contract Providers for the County's IHSS recipients.  The contract mode allows the County to contract with a private firm to deliver services to IHSS recipients.  The contract providers are employees of the contractor and are paid directly by the contractor.  Butte County uses the contract to provides services to those recipients that are the most difficult to serve.  

David Brown shared his observations regarding surrounding counties who do not have the contract mode and the difficulties encountered.  General discussion followed. 
After discussion there was general consensus that the IHSS Advisory Committee would recommend that the Contract Mode option be retained in Butte County's delivery of IHSS services. 
UNION UPDATE:

Brian Frink reported that there had been a Unity Agreement reached between American Federation of State County and Municipal Employees (AFSCME) and Service Employees International Union (SEIU).  As a result of this agreement, a new homecare workers' union was formed in California.  The new union, California United Homecare Workers Union (CUHWU), would be given jurisdiction of the 26 counties in California who currently did not have a collective bargaining agreement in place as of September 15, 2005.  Butte County is one of these 26 counties.  Brian noted that the County's Employer Employee Relations Policy sets forth specific requirements for a union to become the recognized employee organization for the Butte County IHSS providers.   Because of the CUHWU will have to follow these certification steps prior to becoming officially recognized by the County.
After various questions and concerns stated by the members, Brian said he would keep the members current with this issue as new information was received.

MEMBERSHIP UPDATE:

Brian said that the current three-year terms of three members were expiring on December 19, 2005.  Those members were David Brown, Dianne Cooper and Rosie Grinnell.  After discussion, Brian said that he would be placing a request on the December agenda of the Board of Supervisors to reappoint these members.
CALIFORNIA IHSS CONSUMER ALLIANCE (CICA):
David Brown distributed information he had received from CICA requesting that Butte County join the organization.  This organization would represent the voices of member Advisory Committees.  The annual dues to join the alliance is $2,000.  Because there was material to review and study, the members wished to read the information distributed at the meeting and delay making a decision until they had reviewed the material.  Any member who wished staff to follow up on specific questions were encouraged to contact Brian.

REGISTRY ACTIVITIES:

Brian provided an update on the Public Authority Registry activities and said that last week staff participated in two job fairs to assist in provider recruitment.  Brian said that with the price of gas being so high, it was causing some problems in attracting providers because of increased commute or transport costs.
David Brown addressed a concern he had received regarding provider applicants who would not follow-up with recipients in the interview process or keep there information and interest current with Registry staff.

General discussion followed.

YOLO VIDEO - LIVING WITH PERSONAL CARE ASSISTANCE:

Brian played a DVD video developed by Yolo County produced by Nancy Seyden, who is also the chair of the Yolo County IHSS Advisory Committee. Nancy has been a respiratory quadriplegic for 40 years and needs personal care assistance three times a day, every day. She also is able to lead an independent life because of the help she receives. She graduated from UC Davis and has worked at the university for more than 26 years.
Nancy has the leading role in this training video for people who need personal care providers. The story is real and it describes how people who need significant help in their activities of daily living can lead lives of independence and dignity.

The video gives practical instruction on how to manage a person's responsibility as an employer of a home care provider.
The video was well received by the member.  Yolo County is currently producing copies of the video and Brian was able to borrow a copy to show.  Dan Grover had mentioned seeing segments of this video at the annual advisory council conference in June which prompted the showing.  Once Brian receives Butte County's copy, it will be made available for anyone who wishes to use it pending its availability.

ANNOUNCEMENTS:

None

PULBIC COMMENT:

None

ADJOURNMENT:

The meeting was adjourned at 11:35 a.m.  The next meeting will be January 23, 2006.

